TOMAH AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT AND TOMAH POLICE DEPARTMENT 

JOINT PRESS RELEASE

Date:  May 28, 2015

The Tomah Area School District and Tomah Police Department want to notify our parents and community members that a drawing was found this morning outside the home of a community member/teacher which depicts the outline of large building (similar to Tomah High School) with multiple exits marked and the word “sniper” written. The drawing was taken immediately to the Tomah Police Department and our local police then alerted the school district.

As a precautionary measure, we are placing students at Tomah High School, Tomah Middle School, and Miller Elementary School on closed campus.  Students will not be going outside for lunch or recess time today.  We have also notified St. Mary’s and St. Paul’s Schools.  The Tomah Police Department is working with the Tomah Area School District to increase additional safety measures throughout the district.  All staff of the Tomah Area School District have been informed so they can also remain more alert.  

Last week Tomah High School students were introduced to new protocols for an armed intruder in the school.  Students were asked to think about their daily schedule, know their surroundings, and have plans for exiting the building.  It is possible that this drawing is in response to this activity and not any type of a threat.  Students were also reminded to observe and report anything they see or hear from their classmates or on social media and not to assume that someone else will do so.  This continues to be critical if we are to ensure the safety of our students and staff.
All Tomah High School students received information while in their classrooms in order to keep them as fully informed as possible. 
Our schools will have a regular dismissal this afternoon.  The Tomah Area School District will proceed with all regularly scheduled after-school events and all schools will be in session tomorrow.
The Tomah Area School District and Tomah Police Department are committed to keeping parents, staff, students, and the community informed, and to ensuring the safety of everyone at our schools and in our community.  
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